

## THE ANTARCTICAN SOCIETY

WASHINGTON, D. C.

The third meeting of The Antarctican Society for the current season will take place on 18 January at the National Academy of Sciences, 2101 Constitution Ave., N. W., at 8 p. m. Dr. Richard L. Penney, of Johns Hopkins University will present a talk on "Penguin Navigation."

Dr. Penney began his studies of penguin behavior at Wilkes Station in 1959. He discovered at that time the remarkable ability of the penguin to navigate by use of the sun. He interested Dr. John T. Emlen, then his major professor, in the subject, and the two men returned to Antarctica for the 1962-63 and 1964-65 seasons. They carried out thorough studies on this aspect of penguin behavior. Dr. Penney will illustrate his talk with both colored slides and motion pictures.

After the talk, there will be a social hour with light refreshments. This will afford members and guests an opportunity to meet Dr. Penney and to discuss matters of common interest.

It is to be expected that a large number of the ladies present will wear their Antarctican Society scarves. Members who have not availed themselves of the opportunity to obtain one of these beautiful and distinctive pieces of apparel may still do so. Orders accompanied by \$10.00 for each scarf should be sent to Mr. Fred G. Alberts, Office of Geography, Department of the Interior, Washington, D. C. 20240.

HENRY M. DATER Secretary - Historian